
 

 

ĦċĬĲůŔĦШÉĲŰċƣĲШ~ĲĲƣŔŰŊШ~ŔŰƨƣĲƚШтШ ŸƻĲůĤĲƖШΝΥЯШΞΜΞΠ 

9ċũũШƣŸШ§ƖĬĲƖ 

The meeting was called to order by President Voltaire Villanueva at 2:00 p.m. in the Krause 
Center for Innovation (4006) and via Zoom. 

ÅŸũũШ9ċũũ 

Secretary Robert Cormia conducted the roll call. Attendance was noted, and a quorum 
was confirmed. (See attendance below) 

ĬŸƓƣŔŸŰШŸŉШ ŊĲŰĬċ 

Ben Kaupp motioned to adopt the agenda, with Sara Cooper seconding. The motion was 
carried by consensus. 

ÂƨĤũŔĦШ9ŸůůĲŰƣƚ 

Tracee Cunningham presented a letter from the Counseling Department expressing 
concerns over the reduction of funding for faculty tutors in STEM, writing, and student 
success centers. She emphasized the significant impact such reductions would have on 
vulnerable students and cited California’s AB 1705 mandate requiring completion of math 
and English requirements within one year. Voltaire Villanueva acknowledged the concerns 
and mentioned an upcoming town hall to address the issue. 

Lydia Daniel highlighted an opportunity to host a non-credit summit on campus to educate 
faculty about non-credit course options. Meanwhile, Lynette Vega inquired about the 
protocol for initiating a vote of no confidence against a dean, seeking clarification on how 
such a process could be formalized. 

ƓƓƖŸƻċũШŸŉШ~ŔŰƨƣĲƚ 

Discussion arose regarding the November 4, 2024, meeting minutes. Sara Cooper 
commented that the summary lacked sufficient detail and failed to attribute statements to 
specific senators. Robert Cormia concurred, and Sara moved to produce revised, detailed 
minutes for review the following week. Julie Jenkins seconded the motion, which was 
approved unanimously. 

9ŸŰƚĲŰƣШ9ċũĲŰĬċƖ 



 

 

initiatives. Eric Reed motioned to approve the consent calendar, with Patrick Morriss 



 

 

unanimously. Voltaire committed to facilitating the formation of the workgroup before the 
winter break. 



 

 

Hilda Fernandez raised concerns about the challenges faced by undocumented students, 
urging faculty to continue advocating for marginalized populations. Destiny Rivera 
announced an upcoming citation workshop for students. 

ĬŢŸƨƖŰůĲŰƣ 

The meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m. The next and final meeting of the quarter is scheduled 
for December 2, 2024. 

 

ƣƣĲŰĬċŰĦĲ: Members attended both in person (Room 4006) and via Zoom. 

ÅŸũĲ  ċůĲ ƣƣĲŰĬċŰĦĲ 
Dean of Equity Ajani Byrd  Absent
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